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The apple is our wish for good health and hope 

           A SEED WAS PLANTED 

      OUR 16th YEAR SERVING HALTON HILLS! 

Once upon a time, a grade 11 stu-
dent walked in our office inquir-
ing about CAShh.   She unloaded 
her school back pack and sat 
down for a rest before walking 
home to Georgetown south on 
this hot September day in 2007. 
After meeting and providing her 
with information on what we do, 
Sarah showed a keen interest in 
our organization.  Her excitement 
and passion for learning, for be-
ing a team player and helping 
was quite evident.  She seemed 
sincere but I really had qualms 
about seeing her again.  I knew 
that moving to a new city was 
demanding and I did not have a lot of experience with 
young people having the time to volunteer on a regular 
basis.  Sarah was different.  A whole garden doesnôt 
grow overnight; neither does a dream life. 
Sarah was impressed with the programs, services and 
how kind and caring CAShh was.  This inspired her to 
reveal that she was going to be a doctor and look after 
people with cancer.  I knew that teenagers goals are al-
ways evolving. 
She was instrumental in forming a Junior Board under 
the umbrella of CAShh.  This was an opportunity to get 
young people involved in their  
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IF YOUR WORLD HAS 
BEEN  
TURNED UP-
SIDE DOWN 
DUE TO CAN-
CER, GIVE US A 
CALL.  WE CAN HELP ! 

 SARAH CAPAZ 

I found out that being 
happy is good for your 
health.  Meeting Man-
ni makes you a believ-
er.   
Manni and her two 
adorable girls ages 2 
and 5 were familiar to 
the CAShh family.  
She was proactive in 
supporting her Dad, 
Jose who has had can-
cer since 2007.  Being 
an only child it was 

important to attend all her Dadôs Doctor appoint-
ments to translate his results and treatment plans 
in Portuguese.  This made her quite familiar with 
cancer procedures.  Little did she know that just 
three years later she would have her own battle 
to fight.   
Manni always benefited from having 20/20 vi-
sion until she detected failing vision in one eye.   
Her family Doctor acted on her concerns with a 
quick referral to an ophthalmologist.    She was 
redirected to Princess Margaret when diagnosed 
with melanoma of the eye.  Radiation treatments 
failed because the tumor was attached to the op-
tic nerve.  It was devastating to learn that the eye 
would have to be removed.  No one plans on 
fighting cancer at 42.  
Recovery time after surgery meant taking three 
months off work as a dental hygienist.  To a 
pretty young lady, wearing the eye patches was 
discouraging as she had to adjust to many every-
day activities.  Many of us take for granted how 
many little challenges come with losing half our 
eyesight. She had to familiarize herself with 
driving; walking in high heels could result in a 
fall, watching 3D movies was a thing of the past,  
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  MANNI SILVA 

 

DonLƇ  
 Fight        
Alone  
 
        

CALL US! 

A SMILE CAN  HIDE SO MUCH 
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(Silva - continued from page 1) 

not being able to free- pour liquids and lighting 
candles for birthday cakes was different and 
tricky.  Even with the diagnosis of cancer and 
adjusting to vision with one eye, she is still  
grateful for the perfect vision in the other eye 
with no need to wear glasses.   
She appreciated the support and kindness of the 
ocularist (the person who handcrafts the prosthet-
ic eye).  The procedure to perfect the mold im-
plant and getting the color match takes about 16 
hours.  He gave her the book ñBirdôs Eye Viewò 
written by a pilot. This book helped prepare her 
for the sight adjustments she would experience 
after surgery.  It taught her to laugh at herself and 
to take things in stride as she would eventually 
get accustom to having just one eye.  Life moved 
on for Manni and the girls.   
A checkup in 2015 re diagnosed the cancer and 
chemo was started.  She is grateful that her insur-
ance plan reduces the number of trips to Princess 
Margaret.  She has her blood work taken at Prin-
cess Margaret, however; she goes to a private 
clinic in Milton to have her chemo.  This cuts 
many hours and tiring trips to Toronto.  She plans 
for the difficult days of the chemo side effects 
and the hair loss was remedied with a beautiful 
wig.   To date, the need to care for her and Dadôs 
escalating problems increases the stress levels 
that are sometimes too much to bear.  She appre-
ciates the marvelous support of her employer and 
staff accommodating any appointments or sick 
days.  Good friends and family are generous with 
meals and assisting with keeping the girls busy.  
She considers herself one of the lucky ones.  Her 
diseased eyesight did not hinder her looking on 
the bright side. 
The girls, Bianca & Rhenna live the normal rou-
tine despite family illness and are too young to 
understand completely.  Keeping them happy and 
focused on their interests and lives is important to 
Manni.  Manni and her Mom and Dad are so ap-
preciative of the programs and friendships devel-
oped  through  CAShh.  Volunteers  have  devel- 
 
 
 

 -oped a bond that makes it so easy for CAShh to help.  
Manniôs mom shares a special talent for baking and  
frequently treats  us with  her beautifully presented 
cakes.  It reminds us that despite hardship -   life is 
sweet. 
I enjoy sharing a laugh and her wicked sense of humor 
when she comes in or calls, but I also detect the stress-
ful days that discloses the tears, fears and overwhelm-
ing exhaustion of what her day requires.  Keeping 
tears from Mom & Dad is important.   Her coping 
mechanism is learning to take it.  Her philosophy is 
you canôt be miserable because everyone would hate 
you.  When you take it and move on it helps people to 
want to be with you and help.   
Manni does not believe in bucket lists.  She has al-
ways done what she wanted to do.  There is that Man-
ni mania to see Garth Brooks in concert.   Much to her 
surprise friends are treating her to enjoy his concert 
this spring.  When she shared this good news with me 
I could see the radiated smile and even the prosthetic 
eye had that glow of happiness. We are happy to see 
and share the excitement and glow this gift gives to 
this deserving person. 
Recently she attended the ladies fundraising PJ party 
that raises money for CAShh.  Living life to the fullest 
rejuvenates her.  Manni never misses a chance to 
dance. I like people who smile when it is raining. I 
wish I could be an eraser to remove all that brings her 
stress and sadness. 

Sheila 

 Six Best Doctors in  
       the World 
 
    1.Sunlight 
    2.Rest 
    3.Exercise 
    4.Diet 
    5.Self Confidence     
    6.Friends 

Thoughts 

      MANNY AT CAShh  
          FUNDRAISER 
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GOT TIME ON YOUR HANDS? 
BE ONE OF  

šŚťŭŨŧLŬ ŦŨŬŭ ŰŚŧŭŞŝ! 
 

BE A  
VOLUNTEER DRIVER FOR  

CAShh 
 

MILEAGE PAID 
 CALL OUR OFFICE AT: 

 905-702-8886 

When campaign is over there is much work to 
pack and put away for another year.   The Inglis 
family is always willing to help out.  They al-
ways come in with friendly faces, smiles and 
share a happy spirit.   Apparently they do not 
leave that way.    I did not realize until I re-
ceived this picture of them going home that per-
haps we asked too much of them.  I thought that 
all the chocolate cookies, pizza and treats would 
help keep their energy up but it seems they 
crashed.  Mom did not have much company go-
ing home.  It seems the kids were tired of this 
day and just needed a new day.  Thank you 
Greg, Christopher and Leslie.  I do hope we can 
count on them again.  I think we will feed them 
veggies this year. 

Volunteering at CAShh 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 THE INGLIS FAMILY  

(Sarah- continued from page 1) 

 
community and learning how to run an effective board.  
Under the guidance of Joanne Mletzko Sarah along with 
other young people were instrumental in raising 
$26,000 from planned events.   In 2010, she joined a 
group of individuals who travelled to Udaipur, India for 
4 weeks through Free the Children to assist with build-
ing a health clinic in a rural village.  She persevered 
through the heat and basic conditions but fulfilled her 
goal to help.  Another mission was accomplished. 
Over the years our personal friendship grew.   This 
beautiful young woman was wise beyond her years and 
I appreciated her thoughtfulness and endearing care.   
Everyone deserves to have a daughter like Sarah.  I was 
thrilled when she graduated high school and told me 
that she was accepted at Trentôs School of Nursing for 
the 4 year course.   She was on her way to fulfill her 
goal.  She planned on getting her nursing degree before 
entering medical school.  I felt it was time to let this 
beautiful butterfly go but deep down knew I would miss 
her.  Part of me hoped that she would keep in touch and 
not forget me.  She kept this promise also.    Emails and 
phone calls keep us in touch.   This young lady was 
atypical.   Her outward beauty matched her inner self.    
I knew she was a forever friend when she called to meet 
for dinner.  She took a bus from Peterborough, we had 
dinner together in Georgetown and then I drove her 
back to the Brampton bus terminal to get the evening 
bus back to Peterborough.  That visit certainly vacated 
any hesitations I had of her taking the time to keep con-
nected. 
I am not surprised that Sarah won the prestigious Trent 
International Program Continuing Canadian Student 
Award for 2014 ï 2015. 
She works hard, is dedicated and keeps focused on her 
goals.  She is taking this year off to work and save up 
for university and I am positive we will be calling her 
Dr. Sarah one day soon.   
Sarahôs mom and dad have a lot to be proud of as well 
as her being a great role model for her two little sisters.  
We commend them for nurturing her into a fine young 
lady.   Flowers make you happy.  There is nothing more 
exciting than seeing that seed turn into the rare, beauti-
ful flower she has become.  I appreciate her friendship 
and applaud her strength.  Her life has become a magnet 
to the right kind of people that will surely make her life 
successful.  I am proud to call her my friend. 

Sheila 
 
 

 

 

 
ZZZZZ
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Visit our NEW  web site at: 
www.cancerassistance.org 

 

 

   FINALLY MY WINTER FAT IS GONE ! 
 N0W I HAVE SPRING ROLLS   

      Preparing For The April Campaign 

Marilyn is buried getting ready for the 
campaign.  Volunteers are putting together 
kits and all the prep work for our canvass-
ers and walkers.  The annual door-to-door 
campaign is our largest source of revenue.  
Our free programs for cancer patients are 
important and necessary.  You can help by 
canvassing, walking designated areas or 
having your donation ready when a can-
vasser knocks on your door.  Celebrate 
spring with us and make this the best year 
yet!  Don’t delay…call us today at  905-702
-8886. 

 

While some days are sad for those 
that are battling cancer; we appreci-
ate the little things that lightens our 
day. 
 
*The person who saves up and 
rolls her coins for donations to us. 
*Jon McMurray visiting with his 
two little sons that wanted to sing 
us a Christmas song. 
*The patient who says our drivers 
are “angels with wheels.” 
*Clients & Volunteers that come in 
to   share a story or  a laugh. 
*Mountainview Staff stopping by 
to say “hello.” 
*The Snow Bird driver who calls 
frequently from Florida to have a 
friendly chat. 
The driver who comes in after a 
long day waiting for a patient’s 
treatment and when I apologized 
all he said was “I am glad I am the 
driver.”  

THANK YOU ALL!  

      Things that make our day 

OUR APRIL CAMPAIGN      IS COMING ! 
 

Our volunteers will be “walking” and “knocking” at your door.  
          

DONATE! 
 

“GIVE WHERE YOU LIVE” 

WILLS GONE WILD 
 

SAVE THE DATE May 25, 2016 
 

A Special Presentation from 
Professionals by CAShh and 
other Non-Profit Charities in 

Halton Hills 
 

Two Locations 
 
Acton Town Hall             10:30 A.M. 
John Elliot Theatre             2:30 P.M.   
 

Join us for coffee 


